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Why is this bill necessary?
The description of the Fort Rousseau Park boundary in the legislation forming the park inadvertently included uplands, tidelands, and water immediately adjacent to the Sitka Rocky Gutierrez Airport.   The parcel in question must remain part of the airport to allow the state to meet airport safety and security responsibilities.

What will the effect be on the Fort Rousseau Park if the bill becomes law?
The exclusion of the property that needs to remain part of the airport will not have a significant effect on the Park.  The parcel includes uplands that are immediately adjacent to the runway and a small section of causeway that is already separated from the remaining causeway and islands by a security fence.  Access to the area is restricted for safety and security purposes so it does not contribute to the park in any practical way.  

Will the public’s access to Fort Rousseau Park be impaired because of the boundary change?
No.  The Park is not accessed through or across the airport, so the exclusion of this property has no effect on public access to the Park.

If access to the property is already restricted, why does the Park boundary have to be corrected?
Although access to the area is restricted, its inclusion within the Park boundary creates ambiguity concerning the management of the area.  The FAA’s insistence on airport sponsors having adequate property interest is intended, in part, to eliminate any ambiguity that might result in actions or activities that are detrimental to aviation safety.

How might the inclusion of this property within the Park boundary be detrimental to aviation safety?
The property in question is immediately adjacent to the runway and an area where electronic navigation aids and other essential equipment are located.  This equipment has to be protected from intentional or inadvertent disruption that may result from seemingly innocuous activities.  Additional equipment may become necessary in the future as aviation technology changes, and its installation could be hampered by the inclusion of the property in the Park. 
Additionally, the airport’s unconditional control of the property is necessary to protect the close-in airspace against potentially hazardous activities or structures. 

What would the effect be to the airport if this bill is not enacted?
If the property is not excluded from the Park, the FAA may determine that the state is violating its Sponsor Grant Assurances relating to Right of Way requirements.  This could endanger future funding for airport projects.  In the event that a non-standard or hazardous situation developed that could not be corrected because of the Park designation, it is also possible that the airport would be subject to corrective action under the requirements of its Federal Aviation Regulations Part 139 operating certificate which is a prerequisite for Alaska Airlines and other air carrier operations. 
